
PUBLIC SAFETY

M O T I O N

On December 23, 2021, a man entered a Burlington Coat Factory store in North 
Hollywood and proceeded to randomly assault customers. The Police Department (LAPD) 
responded to the incident after receiving multiple reports of the assaults. Officers arrived at the 
scene and after confronting the suspect, opened fire. The suspect would be pronounced dead at 

agically, a stray bullet fatally struck a 14-year-olu Valentina Orellana Peraira who 
was in a dressing room at the scene.

This most recent incident represents one of several Officer Involved Shootings in the City 
within the past few years. Each Officer Involved Shooting is investigated by the Force 
Investigation Division and the Office of the Inspector General for compliance with the LAPD’s 
Use of Force Policies. As several of these investigations remain pending, the Department should 
provide an update on the status of investigations opened in 2021, as well as a comparative 
analysis
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I THEREFORE MOVE that the Police Department (LAPD) report with an overview of 
all Officer Involved Shooting incidents in 2021, including the status, timeline, and findings of 
non-compliance with the LAPD’s Use of Force Policy as compared to findings for the previous 
five years.
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